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Venegas, Victoria, EMNRD

From: Bratcher, Mike, EMNRD
Sent: Monday, January 6, 2020 5:44 PM
To: Katie Jamison; Chase Settle; Bob Asher
Cc: Hamlet, Robert, EMNRD; Venegas, Victoria, EMNRD; Eads, Cristina, EMNRD
Subject: File Size
Attachments: EOG Artesia Boyd X St Com 15H Part 1 of 2.pdf; EOG Artesia Boyd State Com 15 H Part 

2 of 2.pdf

Katy, 
 
Please find attached the two submittals that you just sent to the OCD-Artesia office. Please note that Part 1 of 2 has 
been reduced from a 10 MB file to 997KB. Part 2 of 2 has been reduced from a 15 MB file to 2MB with very little, if any, 
change in the quality of the document. This was accomplished by simply running the documents through a Xerox Multi-
Function Printer (Xerox Work Centre 7835i). I am not a computer person at all, but I believe there also exists a method 
for reducing file size utilizing functions available through Adobe PDF. There just simply is not enough data in these large 
files EOG Artesia sends, to justify the file size. This has been an issue for at least all of 2019, possibly a little bit longer, 
but hasn’t always been an issue, so is relatively recent. NMOCD respectfully requests EOG Artesia to explore methods 
available to reduce file size. Please note that to date, EOG Artesia is the only operator and/or contractor that we have 
this issue with. Reducing file size will be of great benefit to OCD staff and should be beneficial for EOG Artesia as well.  
 
Thank you for your consideration in this matter.   
 
Mike Bratcher 
NMOCD NM South 
811 South First Street 
Artesia, NM 88210 
575-748-1283 Ext 108  
 
 
 


